

## GREEN SPACE/PARK COMMITTEE **MEETING MINUTES**

**DATE:** April 2, 2019

IN ATTENDANCE:

Pat Hogan Randy Page Doug Dresie Darlene Page **George Carpenter** Loretta Rokey

Lori Wilson

	Park Improvements
1.1	Learning Center Planning:
	George met with Allen Freeman and Paragon Builders and distributed minutes via e-mail. Tom Keating is
	reviewing ODNR requirements on whether the project must be competitive bid or if it could be negotiated
	design-build. Loretta advised that Allen will be setting up a meeting with Kleingers.

	Dog Park Updates	
2.1	Grant Updates	
	• ODNR	
	Lori stated that she is still working on the application. It is a late May deadline. Lori will reach out for	
	help and review when ready.	
	Connect Clermont	
	The application has been submitted. Lori is not sure of the response time frame.	
	Doug has e-mailed Chris Clingman regarding the County Park Grant, but, has not received a response.	
	Doug to follow up.	
2.2	Targeted Fundraising	
	Lori and the Committee are to brainstorm potential targeted fundraising for the Dog Park.	

	Spring Workday		
3.1 Volunteer Update:			
	Dan Newyear has contacted UC and currently has 11 volunteers and potentially more to come. We need to		
	make sure that all volunteers sign a waiver.		
3.2	Areas of Work		
	Invasive removal		
	Spring clean-up in landscape beds		
	Improve drainage at lower trailhead.		
	Pick up trash (need to bring trash bags)		
	Randy and Darlene brought spring bulbs for planting.		

	Digital Newsletter	
4.1	Content and Assignments (Mid May deadline for content to Lori Wilson)	
	Learning Center Updates (George Carpenter)	
	Dog Park Updates (include event dates) (Lori Wilson)	
	Easter Egg Hunt Photos (Doug Dresie)	
	Aloha Yoga announcement (George to reach out instructor)	
	Park Clean-up Day – Photos and November work day announcement (Doug Dresie)	

•	Park events
	July 4 <sup>th</sup> Parade 10am
	Announcement on Park Fest
	Fall Event – October 13, Dog Park Fundraiser & Kids Halloween

	Other Business
5.1	Park Rules All reviewed and agreed with the latest draft. This will move forward to the Trustees for approval at the meeting on April 10 <sup>th</sup> .
5.2	Pierce Preserve Sign – Doug is to reach out to Distinctive Signs for pricing.
5.3	Pat advised that there are 3 Boy Scouts looking for projects. One is wanting to build steps on the trails.
5.4	Trash Cans – Randy is to send out information on different types so that the group can come to a conclusion and choice for 2 new trash cans to start.

NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY, May 1, 2019, 6:30pm

Minutes prepared by: Doug Dresie